



## **SEDGEFIELD TENNIS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THE 19 TH June 2019**

- 1 Welcome . Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting and all members were present .
- 2 Minutes of previous Meeting held on the 27<sup>th</sup> Feb 2019 were approved . Proposed Pam and seconded by Eleanor . Under finances it was pointed out that the previous years books now covered a 14 mth period and this was duly accepted by all . The present Treasurer pointed out that R 289 K was in the MM ac and at present there was R 24.5K in the Current ac , of which it was agreed that a further amount of R 9 K would be moved across . The Tennis Club is now registered with SARS and the Chairman and Treasurer had signed the necessary documentation .
- 3 Extension to Clubhouse . It was pointed out that the Club had paid the Municipality an amount of R 12 K for the alterations , but at this stage nothing more has come of it . The Bowling Club has now approached both the Tennis players and striders in an endeavour to enlarge the existing Bowling Club , behind the Tennis Club area to become a Sports Club . The Chairman and Bruce to meet with the respective Committee soon .
- 4 Finances . Already touched on . Position of Treasurer discussed under Point 14 .

- 5 Website . Thanks to Lanie it was pointed out that our Website had been closed due to non payment . This has now been paid for the entire year and is up and running again . Rod Kretschmer approached Chairman regarding the Website and Committee to look at , but at the moment Lanie is continuing to manage this .
- 6 Floodlights . The Committee is to ascertain accurate costing for this and for ideas and comments from members .
- 7 Maintenance . The wall is dire need of repair and a tender is to be asked for to repair . Regarding the courts the Chairman is to get a quote for court 1 to be repaired . More details to be furnished as soon as this comes to hand . George and Mike to repair leaking geyser .
- 8 Balls . It was pointed out that the quality of the balls are a concern to some members when new ones have not been issued on an inclement Saturday , resulting in balls going over to a third playing day . The Comm after much deliberation decided to uphold the decision made at the AGM .
- 9 Booking of Courts . The system has been in operation for some time now and those who make use of it seem to be happy .
- 10 Championship Board is to be updated and improved upon . Any members whose names were spelt incorrectly to please contact Bruce .
- 11 Kitchen Committee . The general consensus is that is going well and stocks are generally in order .
- 12 Constitution . As decided at the AGM , Coen and Phil to look at . This will be done once Coen is back .
- 13 Correspondence . Letter from Mrs Bezuidenhout and 1 grid support team . Both have been dealt with .

14 General . Eleanor has resigned as a Committee member and Ian to move out as Treasurer to normal Committee member . Committee voted unanimously to include Phil Marais onto Committee as Treasurer . Weeding around courts to be looked at and awaiting a quote from Anita to do the necessary work .

Chairman adjourned the Meeting .